
COMMISSIONERS MINUTES  

                                      DECEMBER 17, 2024  

The Sheridan County Commissioners met in regular session at 9:15 

A.M.  All members present along with Clerk Sindy Coburn, Treasurer 

Renee Thies and Interim Road Superintendent Rod Norton.        

Krotz stated that the meeting would be conducted in accordance 

with the provisions of the Nebraska Open Meeting Act.  This meeting 

was posted on the official County website and posted in the Sheridan 

County Journal Star on December 11, 2024.     

Messersmith made a motion to accept the agenda. Kling seconded 

the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.  Kling made a motion to 

approve the minutes of 12-10-2024.   Messersmith seconded the 

motion. With a roll call vote all voted aye.   

The board audited and approved claims.   

 Interim Road Superintendent Rod Norton reported that the request 

for bids on a new motor grader has been published and bids will be 

opened January 14, 2024 at 9:30 A.M.   

 Building & Grounds Superintendent Jeff Davis he has begun work 

on the new office partitions in the Extension Office.   Davis informed the 

board that he will be gone December 23 and 24.   

 Kling made a motion to move salary employees to hourly on 

January 1, 2024 with all hours calculated through Saturday prior to claim 

day.  Messersmith seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted 

aye.   

Messersmith made a motion to correct our November 26, 2024 

miscalculation of the hourly wage of the Weed Superintendent beginning 

in February 2025 from $27.50/hour to $26.20/hour as based on the 



budget figure of $54,500 and a 2080 work-hours in the year.  Kling 

seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.      

 Public Comment:  None   

Adjourn: 10:30 A.M.   

Attest:  Sindy L. Coburn, Clerk                 James Krotz, Chairman   

  


